

DRACUT PUBLIC SCHOOLS

2063 Lakeview Avenue Dracut, Massachusetts 01826 Phone: (978) 957-2660 Fax: (978) 957-2682 www.dracutps.org

Steven Stone Superintendent of Schools Stefanie A. Fields
Director Finance and
Operations

June 13, 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians:

As we approach the end of the current school year, we are opening bus pass registration for the FY 2022- 2023 school year. We have made a few changes for the upcoming school year that we hope will make the bus registration process smoother and easier for families.

Bus pass registration will still be done online through www.FamilyID.com. You will need your Student ID number to register. The Student ID number is provided by your student's school and is also listed on Aspen. Please note that each student must be registered separately in Family ID and payments must be made through MySchoolBucks at the end of the registration process.

The Transportation/Bus User Fee for students in grades Kindergarten through Grade 12 for the 2022-2023 school year will be \$150.00 per student with a family maximum of \$600.00. There is no bus fee for students in Grades K-6 who live two or more miles from their assigned school. Students who have applied for and are eligible for free or reduced lunch will be issued a bus pass at no charge. You must submit a new application each year. Paper applications are available at each school. To apply online, please go to:

Apply for Free or Reduced Lunch

There continue to be **walk zones** established for Greenmont Avenue Elementary School, Richardson Middle School, and Dracut High School. **Students living within a walk zone may not utilize the school bus.** To find out the streets included in the walk zone, go to:

Walk Zones

IMPORTANT CHANGES FOR THE 2022-2023 SCHOOL YEAR:

- Students must register for a bus pass by August 15th. The bus company needs time to set up routes. We will not guarantee a bus pass to anyone who registers after August 15th. Students must have a bus pass in their possession in order to ride the bus.
- Bus passes will be mailed to families using the address entered into Family ID during registration.

If you have any questions regarding the registration process, please contact the Business Office at (978)957-2660 or transportation@dracutps.org.



